

Manoel Street, PO Box 651, Castries, Tel: (758) 457 6100, Fax: (758) 457 6190. E-mail: info@slaspa.com www.slaspa.com

Wednesday, March 25, 2020

Mr. Brian Louisy
Executive Director
The St. Lucia Chamber of Commerce
Industry & Agriculture
P.O. Box 482,
Vide Boutielle
Castries

Dear Mr. Louisy,

Your letter dated March 23, 2020 refers.

The Saint Lucia Air and Sea Ports Authority, SLASPA, will give favourable consideration to the extension of the free storage period, to qualifying businesses during the two week partial scale down of all non-essential economic and social activities. Please note that the normal application procedures for the extension of free storage charges, will apply.

Notwithstanding and in an effort to avoid the buildup of full containers in our storage facility, the Authority wishes for the Chamber to encourage all members, with the capacity to clear their containers from the port, to do as much as they possibly can.

We remain hopeful that the efforts of the Government of Saint Lucia and more particularly the Ministry of Health will have the desired effect and minimize the spread of COVID-19 in Saint Lucia.

Yours sincerely

SAINT LUCIA AIR AND SEA PORTS AUTHORITY

Daren Cenac

General Manager

Cc Keith Thompson - Financial Controller, SLASPA Adrian Hilaire - Director of Seaports, SLASPA